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Dear Tracy,





RE: PA16/05874 – Trelonk Farm, Ruan High Lanes TR2 5PA





The Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group has assessed this planning application against the Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan and notes that it is in conformity with the policies of The Plan. 





However, the Wild Roseland group, who are an implementation project linked to the Roseland Plan, are carrying out hedgerow surveys and state that the hedges mentioned in this application have been in existence since the 1820s as shown on the tithe maps they are using. 





We would therefore suggest that the applicant be requested to demonstrate that there are no other less harmful means of accessing the fields.











Yours sincerely,


 





 S J Wagstaff





PP J Smith, Chair, Roseland Plan Steering Group














Please note:  This assessment constitutes the opinion of the Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group and is based solely on the documentation submitted by the applicant. It is not a planning determination under the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended). The final determination will be made by Cornwall Council as the Local Planning Authority.
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